CACHE PEAK CIVIC ASSN. MINUTES

December 13, 2007 – 7:00 p.m.

Almo, Idaho

Cache Peak Emergency Services Bldg.

The attendance sheet is attached.

Cordell Sheridan called the meeting to order.  The November minutes were read and approved.  The treasurer report was read.  The 501c3 has $4980.  The 501c4 has $746.65.  One donation of $25 to the Almo Playground was received. The report was approved.

Cordell read the IDPR news release concerning the Bunkhouse.  (The news release is attached).

Cordell welcomed Commisioner, Dennis Crane, County Administrator, Kerry McMurray, and Dee Yeaman over county building permits.

Mr. McMurray displayed maps of the county and of the area.  There are three zoning designations in the Almo area:  1.  Historic Preservation  2. Ag – Res  3.  Multiple Use.  He said to refer to the County webpage under regulations – zoning ordinances for detailed information on zoning in Cassia County.  He said there is no Prime Ag designation in this area.  He fielded questions from the attendees.  One advantage of an Ag-Res designation is it would limit density of population.  He cautioned about selling property to someone without placing restrictions on what they can do with the property.  Without an agreement between the parties, the seller may find himself limited with what he can do with his property.

Multiple Use zoning does not allow auto repair, adult entertainment, or sporting goods.

He explained that building permits are needed in a multiple use are if the building does not qualify as an ag exemption.  Ag exempt includes: animal storage, farm commodities, farm machinery, (not snowmobile or rv storage).

The State and Federal Government usually comply with county zoning laws – but do not have to.

Dee Yeaman encouraged the group to “not live in the moment” but look what may happen down the road.”  

Mr. McMurray assured the group that the Planning and Zoning upholds county zoning ordinances.  Public hearings are held.  However, citizens need a valid reason within the law to change zoning.  He complimented the Almo landowners who did it right and came to them in agreement with a plan to change the Historic Preservation designation affecting them to an Ag-Res designation.  If the community wants a zone change – the correct way to do it is get together and agree on a plan and then go to the P&Z to change the zoning.

Dennis Crane stated that a sub-division changes property taxes to property owners unless the adjacent property is used for ag and continues to be used for ag.

Cordell thanked the visitors for their information.

Stan Spencer stated that the winner of a rifle raffle is required to go to the gun shop where it was bought and fill out the registration before taking possession of the rifle.

The Almo Welcome signs are completed and ready to be installed in the spring.  

The bookmobile received a $5000 donation from Lex Kuneau that needs to be matched.

Wynn Dewsnup will be bringing in equipment to process old cars etc and invited the community to bring in metal for processing.  He has scales to weigh it.  All proceeds from the sale of the metal will be donated to the Almo Park Playground Project.  It will be ready to go this spring.

January 2007 the new CPCA officers will take office.

Dee Jay Stanger moved the meeting adjourn.  Janet Powers seconded and the motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

